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Confidential Submission 
 
 
 
19th February 2009 
 
 
Dr. John Tamblyn 
Chairman 
Australian Energy Market Commission 
AEMC Submissions 
PO Box A2449 
SYDNEY SOUTH NSW 1235 
submissions@aemc.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Dr. Tamblyn 
 
 

RE: Submission on Interim Report of the Review of Energy  
Market Frameworks in the light of Climate Change Policies 

 

Please find attached our submission with regards to the Interim Report:  Review of 
Energy Market Frameworks in the Light of Climate Change Policies.  This submission 
covers the issues in the Interim Report with particular emphasis on Issue A5 which 
covers the most important topics with regards to efficiently and expeditiously connecting 
new generation plant encouraged by the RET and CPRS schemes.  

We look forward to your consideration of the issues raised in our submission.  As 
mentioned in the submission, we would be pleased to have the opportunity to speak with 
representatives of the Review Committee.  Please contact the undersigned (email: 
jonathan.upson@babcockbrown.com, phone: 03 9627 2872) if you wish to discuss these 
matters further. 

I would appreciate that you treat this submission as confidential.   

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Jonathan Upson 
Babcock & Brown 
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Submission to the AEMC Interim Report on the 
Review of Energy Market Frameworks in the Light of 

Climate Change Policies 
 

* Confidential * 
 
 

19th February 2009 

1 Introduction 

This submission has been prepared in response to the AEMC’s Interim Report: Review of Energy 
Market Frameworks in the Light of Climate Change Policies. The review is timely and critical 
considering the magnitude of the changes to energy markets that will be experienced over the coming 
decade. 

Babcock & Brown / Babcock & Brown Wind Partners have considerable experience developing, 
building and operating electricity generating power plants and is the largest owner of wind energy 
facilities in Australia.  This experience provides valuable insights into the operation of electricity 
markets and the problems associated with delivering network services for renewable and low carbon 
electricity generation projects including those that are in ‘fringe of the grid’ locations.   

There are a multitude of factors imposing enormous new challenges on electricity markets and the 
frameworks that manage these markets.  Certainly two of these factors are the RET and CPRS 
schemes.  However, there are other challenges such as the increasing demand for electricity at new, 
or expanding, mine sites oftentimes located in remote, and off-grid, areas.  The continuing drought in 
southeast Australia is another factor which not only reduces hydroelectric generation, but also impacts 
on coal fired generators which utilise large quantities of water. 

Some of the issues raised in the interim report are outside our field of interest and/or we agreed with 
the approach the AEMC was taking.  Therefore, we purposely did not address all of the issues raised 
in the Interim Report.  

 

2 Issues Raised in the Interim Report 
 
Issue A3 - Investing to meet reliability standards with increased use of renewables 
 
We agree with the AEMC that existing frameworks are capable in this respect and that this is not a 
material issue.  Therefore, further investigation by the Review is not necessary. 
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